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Subpart A—General 

§ 3411.1 Applicability of regulations. 
(a) The regulations of this part apply 

to competitive research grants awarded 
under the authority of section 2(b) of 
the Act of August 4, 1965, as amended 
by section 1615 of the Food, Agri-
culture, Conservation, and Trade Act 
of 1990 (FACT Act), (7 U.S.C. 450i(b)), 
for the support of research to further 
the programs of the Department of Ag-
riculture and to improve research capa-
bilities in the agricultural, food, and 
environmental sciences in the fol-
lowing categories: Single investigators 
or coinvestigators in the same dis-
ciplines; teams of researchers from dif-
ferent disciplines; multidisciplinary 
teams for long-term applied research 
problems; multidisciplinary teams 
whose research has the eventual goal of 
technology transfer; institutions for 
improvement of research, development, 
technology transfer and education ca-
pacity through the acquisition of spe-

cial research equipment and improve-
ment of teaching and education, in-
cluding fellowships; single investiga-
tors or coinvestigators who are begin-
ning their research careers; and, fac-
ulty of small and mid-sized institutions 
not previously successful in obtaining 
competitive grants under this sub-
section. The National Research Initia-
tive Competitive Grants Program 
(NRICGP) Board of Directors was es-
tablished by the Assistant Secretary 
for Science and Education to advise the 
Assistant Secretary on policy issues 
concerning NRICGP. The Board is com-
prised of the Assistant Secretary for 
Science and Education; the Adminis-
trators of the Cooperative State Re-
search Service, the Agricultural Re-
search Service, the Extension Service, 
and the Economic Research Service; 
the Deputy Chief for Research of the 
Forest Service; the Chief Scientist of 
the NRICGP; and the Director of the 
National Agricultural Library. Any de-
terminations made by the Joint Coun-
cil on Food and Agricultural Sciences, 
including recommendations made by 
the Agricultural Science and Tech-
nology Review Board, and the National 
Agricultural Research and Extension 
Users Advisory Board, will be taken 
into consideration by the Board in rec-
ommending policies and priorities for 
the NRICGP. The advice of other indi-
viduals is also encouraged; that advice 
also is provided to the Board of Direc-
tors. The Administrator of CSRS shall 
determine and announce, through pub-
lication of a Notice in such publica-
tions as the FEDERAL REGISTER, profes-
sional trade journals, agency or pro-
gram handbooks, the Catalog of Fed-
eral Domestic Assistance, or any other 
appropriate means, high-priority re-
search areas and categories to improve 
research capabilities for which pro-
posals will be solicited and the extent 
that funds are available therefor. 

(b) The regulations of this part do 
not apply to grants awarded by the De-
partment of Agriculture under any 
other authority. 

[56 FR 57952, Nov. 14, 1991. Redesignated and 
amended at 60 FR 63368, 63369, Dec. 8, 1995] 
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